
Roundhouse Music

Friday, November 9
7 p.m.

Byrd Park Roundhouse
Khmer Magic Music Bus: 
Direct from Phnom Penh!

Saturday, November 10
7 p.m.

Byrd Park Roundhouse
Broad St. Ramblers (Americana)

Friday, November 30
7 p.m.

Byrd Park Roundhouse
Irish Music with Paul Willson and Friends

Sunday, November 11
Veterans Day Event

11 a.m.-12 p.m. Ceremony
Dogwood Dell Amphitheater
12 p.m.-2 p.m. Family Fun

Carillon
(More Inside)

Saturday, December 15
3-5 p.m.

Holiday Caroling & Carriage Rides

NEWSLETTER October/November 2018

S av e  t h e  D at e



P r e s i d e n t ' s   L e t t e r
Greetings neighbors, I hope my letter finds you well! School is back 
in session and the leaves will be turning soon.  

In November, the Caril lon monument will reopen after the first 
phase of renovations to host Veterans Day events. In particular, 
the day will mark the 100-year anniversary of the end of World 
War I - the conflict that the Caril lon was built to memorialize.  Our 
neighborhood will play a unique role in hosting the public, elected 
officials, and veterans of all wars.  A special thanks to our own 
neighbors, Beth O’Leary and Christina Draper, on keeping us so 
connected to this event.

Be sure to connect with your neighbors at Byrd Park Roundhouse 
concerts and the December carriage ride event. And around 
Richmond, head to a TJ football game, take a haunted hayride, or enjoy cheering on 
the Richmond Marathon. 

As always, I welcome you to join us at a CCA board meeting, held the 2nd Tuesday of 
each month at Unity Church at the corner of French and Blanton.

Happy Fall!
Zeke Brody
CCA President

L E a f   C o l l e c t i o n
Option 1 Bagged Collection Option 1
- Up to 10 bags collected on trash day
- Biodegradable plastic bags preferred
- Place bags near supercan

Option 2 Unlimited Bag Collection by Sector
DPW has divided the city in four sections for 
bagged leaves on trash collection days:
Carillon Section 3- Monday Trash Collection
-Leaves must be bagged by November 15.
-All bagged leaves will be picked up between 
Nov.26- Dec. 10.

Option 3- Vacuum Service $30 per request
(May be delayed during inclement weather)
-Nov.1 and will continue based upon available 
schedule.
-Rake leaves to front of property line
-Request RVA311.com or call 3-1-1
-Include payment  on City of Richmond Utility Bill
-Leaves will be picked up within 15 days from 
date of request

Do It Yourself
Dispose of loose leaves at:
East Richmond Road Convenience Center
3800 East Richmond Road

Maury Street Landfill
2900 Maury Street
Richmond, VA 23224

For Schedule Information Call:
3-1-1 or 804-646-LEAF

Active now



NEIGHBORHOOD NOTES

Remembering all veterans and the 100th anniversary of 
Armistice Day that ended World War I

Sunday, November 11, 2018 - Free event

Commonwealth of Virginia Ceremony 
11 a.m. - 12 p.m.

Dogwood Dell Amphitheater

Keynote by Gov. Ralph Northam

Family activities 
12 - 2 p.m.

The Carillon

Enjoy music, crafts, activities, games, and more! See exhibits from 
museums and historic sites from across the Commonwealth and 
learn more about what life was like in 1918 as WWI ended. Student 
art will also be on display.

Food trucks will be available on-site. Contact the Virginia War 
Memorial for more details: http://vawarmemorial.org/event/
commonweath-virginias-veterans-day-ceremony.

V e t e r a n s  D ay  E v e n t s
Congratulations

Naureen Hyder and Jason Palmer of 
the 500 block of S. Sheppard Street 
announce the birth of their son, Aidan 
Hyder Palmer, on April, 22 2018. Already 
an international traveler, Aiden recently 
returned  with his family from a trip to 
London.  We hope his upcoming plans 
include a trek to the Carillon Tot Lot 
playground!

Welcome Aidan!

Welcome

We welcome new neighbors on 
Sheppard Street:

Craig and Caitlin Miller at 522 S. 
Sheppard Street have moved to our 
neighborhood from Cleveland, Ohio.  
Welcome Craig and Caitlin.

Jon Roellke and Zoe Addis are new 
residents at 514 S. Sheppard Street.

Condie Street is pleased to greet new 
residents of 2905. Caitlin and Erik 
Bootsma have moved in with their 
children Gus, 6, Pete, 4, and Bridget, 
“almost 2.” We are always happy to 
see children in the area.  Welcome the 
Bootsma Family!

Welcome Susan Meyer at 3118 
Garrett St.

Block Captain

After many years of faithful service, Pat 
Lovelace has resigned her position as 
Block Captain for 13 homes on Sunset 
Ave. Thank you Pat for all you have 
done to fulfill your duties. Your work 
has been greatly appreciated by the 
CCA and by the neighbors you have 
represented so well.

Joe and Eileen Wilck of 1103 Sunset 
Avenue have volunteered to assume the 
post vacated by Pat.  Thank you both for 
your willingness to serve.

 

 



The Carillon Civic Association’s National Night Out was a huge success. We would like to thank all 
the Carillon residents that attended. They had a wonderful evening filled with activities, children’s 
games, and a delicious meal from Buzz & Ned’s BBQ. 

	

Our residents had an opportunity to 
meet some special guests, which 
included: The Honorable 69 District 
Delegate Betsy Carr; our 5th District 
Councilman The Honorable Parker C. 
Agelasto; Michael Powell, Principal 
of John B, Cary Elementary School; 
our local safety and law enforcement 
officials from the Richmond 
Ambulance Authority, Richmond Fire 
Department-Station 12, Richmond 
Police Department, Richmond 
300 Development & Planning and 
Channel 12 News anchor Karina Bolster. Sarah Janeczek, CCA Historian Chairperson; Libby Soffee, 
CCA Block Captain Chairperson, and Pam Smith, Membership Chairperson, were all smiles and 
happy to meet our new residents and share information about our beautiful neighborhood and the 
CCA.

The CCA partnership with John B. Cary 
Elementary School supply donation drive 
was well received. Michael Powell, principal 
of Cary, was excited to received such 
generous support from the community. 
Thank you Carillon residents for all of your 
support with this great project. A huge 
thank you to everyone that worked hard 
to make this such a wonderful event the 
amazing Carillon Civic Association Board 
Members, CCA Committee Chairpersons: 
our CCA President Zeke Brody, Pam Smith, 

Libby Soffee, Paige Quilter, Vanessa Pralle, Jennifer Hulzing, Haley McLaren, Tim Gardner, Frances 
Kimmel, Sarah Janeczek, Asia Vernon, Christopher Dilworth, Buddy Graham, Vera Ryan, Sally 
Rollins, Eric Boisseau, Jackie Carter, Wayne Houston, Monay Boisseau, Doc Christian and Rodney 
Williams. I could not have planned such a wonderful event without your help and support.

 Thank you,

 Melissa (Lisa) Dilworth 

CCA Program & Events Chairperson

N at i o n a l  N i g h t  O u t  T h a n k  Yo u



The Carillon Civic Association has started a new community 
project which involves our partnership with John B. Cary 
Elementary School, Albert Hill Middle School and Thomas 
Jefferson High School. The three schools serve our Carillon 
residents’ students. Our first CCA partnership project with John 
B. Cary School Elementary was our School Supply Donation 
Drive which was held during our National Night Out Event. Our 
school supply donation drive was well received. Cary school 
principal Michael Powell was excited with all the support and 
generous donations from our CCA residents and community. 
The CCA would like to thank our residents for your support and 
generous donations as well. We also thank the following people 
for their hard work and help with collecting, sorting  and delivery 
of the donations supplies to Cary School: Pam Smith and Libby 
Soffee you guys are amazing. The Carillon Civic Association is 
looking forward to working with our CCA residents on many more 
partnership projects with our schools during the school year.

Thank you,

Zeke Brody

CCA President

Sympathies

Richard Towell
The Carillon  neighborhood was 
saddened recently by the death of 
Richard Towell on August 12.  Richard 
was a founder of the CCA and of Arts in 
the Park.   His belief in what we could 
accomplish as a group of neighbors  
working together was an inspiration 
to us all.  He and his late wife, Carol, 
were dedicated to our immediate 
neighborhood and to the City of 
Richmond as a whole.
Richard and Carol raised their four 
children at 3111 Sunset Avenue, where 
Richard resided until his marriage to 
Anita Grymes in 2010.  In addition to his 
wife, he is survived by his four children 
and five grandchildren.

Dorothy M. Baker
Dorothy M. Baker who lived at 3012 
Maplewood Ave, passed away 
peacefully at home on April 27, 2018. 
Mrs. Baker was our neighbor for nearly 
forty years. She was an active member 
of the Major Strikers Bowling league and 
bowled skillfully for her team until the 
age of 92 years old. She will be greatly 
missed by her neighbors, friends and 
daughter.

Lucille Parham
Mrs. Lucille Parham who lived at 3010 
Maplewood Ave. made her transition 
on August 19, 2018. She has been a 
member of the Carillon community for 
over forty years.  Mrs. Parham was 
known for her commitment to family and 
her protective way with children. Her 
hospitality and her cooking were sought 
out by many on Sundays after church. 
She enjoyed sitting on her front porch 
daily.

C C A  PA r t n e r s h i p  w i t h  C a ry 
S c h o o l  T h a n k  Yo u




